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Summary: This report provides the Committee with the requested update on progress with Vacancy Management.

Questions for / input required from Scrutiny: Comments and observations on Vacancy Management will be reported to the Senior Management Team and the Executive.

Recommendations: It is recommended that the Committee comments on the progress with the delivery of efficiency savings through Vacancy Management.

Contact Officer:
Jason Gooding
Ext:
7117

The purpose of this report is to update CROS on progress with the vacancy management policy. The purpose of this policy is to delete £1m ‘worth’ of posts from the establishment during the financial year 2008/09.

It was estimated that this would require the deletion of approximately 45 posts from an estimated 60 vacancies (based on previous years’ data).

So far, out of twelve posts considered by SMT, four have been deleted to deliver a recurring saving of £88,100. This does not include externally funded or fixed-term posts (for a particular project, for example) as these do not provide any opportunity for making the required savings.

During the period 1/4/08 to 13/6/08 there have been 16 vacancies (a number of these are still to be considered by SMT). This is exactly the same as that period last year and consistent with the estimate of 60 for the financial year.

There is a ‘lag’ in dealing with vacancies at SMT due to the need to complete paperwork and identify alternatives for service delivery. However, there was a two-month ‘head start’ by beginning in February 2008.

The value of posts deleted so far by department is as follows.

Community Services
Nil

Corporate Services
£25,600 (1 post)

Development Services
Nil

Legal & Democratic Services
£13,900 (1 post)

People, Policy & Performance
£48,600 (2 posts)

Carlisle Renaissance
Nil

Total
£88,100

There has been a clear focus on deleting support posts, though these will of course impact upon other directorates and front line services.

It remains theoretically possible to achieve the recurring revenue saving as only seven of the fifteen ‘permitted’ posts have been filled. However, delivery of the £500,000 ‘part-year effect’ saving for 2008/09 appears particularly challenging as, even if posts in the system are deleted, they are contributing to the staff turnover saving (£592k target) rather than the vacancy management target.

If we were perfectly on profile then we would have expected to deleted eleven posts and filled four by the end of June. The value of posts deleted would be approximately £167k. 

JG (15/7/08)
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